U.S. Department of Justice

Federal Bureau of Investigation

In Reply, Please Refer to
File No.

June 20, 1991

Lt. Col. David O'Denius
HQDA, OCAR

Attn: DAAR-FMS

Room 1E438, The Pentagon
Washington, D.C. 20310-2400

Dear Lt. Col. O'Denius:

In January, 1991, U.S. Army 2LT George W. Maschke was
assigned to the FBI Washington Metropolitan Field Office (WMFO)
and remained here for the duration of "Desert Storm". His
assignment was to provide Arabic language translation support to
the FBI's counterterrorism and foreign counterintelligence
mission.

During his stay at WMFO, 2LT Maschke quickly learned
how to perform his job in a competent and skillful manner. He
provided excellent summaries of translations, consistently
including valuable insight and analysis.

Special Agents as well as other language specialists
who worked with 2LT Maschke had praise for his work. During the
war, he volunteered to work many extra hours. He is an excellent
linguist and a talented, energetic, dedicated professional who
was a true asset to the FBI's counterterrorism program.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. DuHadway
f\gpecial Agent<fn Charge ‘
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Bruce L. Canaga, III ° )
Supervisory Special Aggkt



